
 

 
Our ref: SOT10213 Pub 
 
Stakeholders of Jakeman Nursery School  
c/o Jakeman Nursery School 
Jakeman Road 
Balsall Heath 
Birmingham 
B12 9NX 
 
19th March 2025 
 

School Organisation Proposal: Alter the Age Range  
 
Dear Parents, Carers, Staff, Governors and other stakeholders, 
 
I am writing to inform you that Birmingham City Council is publishing the following 
proposal, in close collaboration with the leadership and governing body of Jakeman 
Nursery School: 
 

• Alter the lower age range of the school from 2 years – 5 years to 9 months – 5 
years  

• Effective from 1st September 2025 
 
The consultation process for this proposal will run from today (19th March 2025) until 
the last day of term, Friday 11th April 2025. The Council invites all interested people 
to comment on the proposal during this period. 
 
A copy of the complete proposal document and online survey is available via 
BeHeard: 
https://www.birminghambeheard.org.uk/people-1/jakemansnurseryschoolsot1010213  
 
You can also provide comments in writing or email using the details below (please 
quote “Jakeman Nursery SOT10213 Pub”). I will write to you again when a decision 
has been made. 
 
Any comments either online or in writing must be received no later than Friday 
11th April 2025. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Emma Bourne  
Principal Officer – Property Management 
 

Education Infrastructure – School Organisation Team 
Children & Families Directorate 

Birmingham City Council 
PO Box 15843, Birmingham B2 2RT 

Email: ediproperty@birmingham.gov.uk  
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